ETD meeting February 13, 2019

The East Texas District executive board met via zoom on February 13, 2019.

The main agenda included finalized plans for the district seminar to be presented on April 27, 2019 at TJC in Tyler, Texas. The speakers and topics have been prepared, and a sponsor for food is being located. If a sponsor for food is not available, the lunch will be on the participants' own. The seminar will be recorded for presentation via the TPTA as a webinar that will continue to generate revenue for the district. Prices have been decided with the hope that at least 100 people will be present for the seminar. Handouts will be given digitally. Arvin Calambra is working on the approval process.

A second fundraiser at Aspen Grill in July was briefly discussed, as well as the possibility of a kickball tournament fundraiser.

The district plans to send a representative to Washington, D.C. for the APTA government affairs forum on March 31-April 2, 2019. It is hoped that funds can be "borrowed", since the forum is before the April seminar.

At least 4 members of the district are planning to attend the Texas legislative day on February 19, 2019.

Respectfully, Ann Huffstetter, PTA District Secretary